Orange County EPD inspectors, Bill Rhodes and Ilka Bundy, visited the facility on April 22, 2011, to conduct an annual site inspection.  At the time of the inspection, the yard was partially wet, however with wind blowing, excessive dust was observed, and management was advised. The inspectors met with Mr. Brian Hazelwood, General Manager, and Mark Bianculli, Supervisor, and informed them of the reason for the visit.  An on-site records review verified monthly reports dating from March 2010 to February 2011 . Equation mistakes were noticed in the Excel spreadsheet, causing an extra month, February 2010, to be added in the consecutive 12-month readings. Corrections were made and e-mailed to OCEPD, and appeared to be correct. A review of the Landstreet Shredder Production Log records showed the highest consecutive twelve (12) month hourly operational rate of 1,384 hours in September 2010 (Permitted annual hourly rate = 3,750 hrs per consecutive 12-months).  The facility's highest consecutive twelve (12) month process weight rate was 114,012 TPY in September 2010 (Permitted process weight rate = 470,000 TPY).  A site drive-through was conducted to ensure permit compliance and observe operating conditions for the permitted Metal Shredder. The facility was operational, and according to Mr. Hazelwood, business has increased slightly, as was observed in the production log. The facility appeared to be in good order.  According to Mr. Hazelwood, there has been no new equipment installed since last year.  No objectionable odors, open containers of waste, or visible emissions were observed.  At the time of the inspection, the facility was in compliance.

